
 

 
 

 
 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Many thanks to all those taking part and supporting the Notre Dame High School 
Lateral Flow Testing Program.  
 
As we move towards the completion of on-site testing for pupils/students, we would 
like to share some further information with regards to movement to home testing. 
  
Testing at home     
                                

 All pupils/students in Year 7 to 13 will be issued with initially 2 home test kits 
by their form tutor, week commencing 15th March. 

 Further test kits will be issued in form time as required. 
 Tests are free of charge. Pupils/students will receive a pack of 3 tests in a box 

with a leaflet (the leaflet replaces the instructions in the box) on how to 
take the test and, importantly, how to report the results. 

 Please do make sure you have enough time to do the test before going to 
School. Preferably, this would be in the evening before going into school 
(Sunday/Wednesday). Please do also allow time to report test results. 
  

Taking the test 
 

 We will provide pupils/students with a leaflet with instructions on how to do the 
test with the kit (a copy for information). There is also a useful video to show 
you how to take the test here.  Help and support is available, including 
instructions in different languages. 

 There is no need to keep used test equipment after the test result has been 
reported. You can put it in your normal bin (household waste). 

 Lateral Flow Testing does not replace symptomatic testing. If you have 
symptoms, you should self- isolate immediately, book a PCR test and 
follow national guidelines.  
 
  

What should you do after the test? 
 

 If anyone tests positive you, your household, any support bubbles you 
are part of should self-isolate immediately in line with NHS Test and Trace 
guidance for 10 days. 

 You need to report your result to both NHS Test and Trace and to School via 
the google form – if your child tests positive it is essential you also report this 
to school via the covid-case@ndhs.org.uk email. 

 You should order a confirmatory PCR test if you are testing at home 
(confirmatory PCR tests are not needed if the test was conducted at the 
Asymptomatic Test Site at School/college). 

 If the result of the test is unclear (void) you should do another test. 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DS9XR8RZxKNo%26list%3DPLvaBZskxS7tzQYlVg7lwH5uxAD9UrSzGJ%26index%3D1&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147700680%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ajSwzhO6qetXMeW5EmmVwUeJE7Ff7fYQs6Qt544VAWE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fcovid-19-self-test-help&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147710636%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Ep8IH6hjMFrylPG8ocoHEeSPWK93VxwlXuhKvF4heeM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fget-coronavirus-test%2522%2520%2Ft%2520%2522_blank&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147710636%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=uQSlArOyuHpgEi08Y8qoXx1TyGqtQ1%2FLRabPaUzEcLk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fconditions%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19%2Fsymptoms%2F%2522%2520%2Ft%2520%2522_blank&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147710636%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=n6WbVixLp6VQBLJ7TlnD9SwdLv81XhTeI3lXMsls8kM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-covid19-result&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147720593%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=MnqfmkzD0kX6fdcTWgHtZnsRXDqcs9Iv0fFqbrU%2F%2Bqc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:covid-case@ndhs.org.uk
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fget-coronavirus-test&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147720593%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=BKsBhlsQJxzw1CUdWTLEBoDM1ZlE5EQBJgMX1GepGyk%3D&reserved=0


 

 Negative and void results should be reported to both NHS Test & Trace and 
to the school via the google form link below and found on school website 
covid updates. 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkX8KLsbNDpI4_mkMAX5V98H
__jhHn1pu-OlsCvM2CTMlj1Q/viewform 
 

  
 A negative result does not guarantee that you are not carrying the virus. So, 

you should continue to follow social distancing, and other measures to reduce 
transmission such as wearing a face mask and regularly washing your hands 
and observing social distancing. 

 If you or anyone in your household gets symptoms of the virus you should 
follow national guideline on self-isolation and testing  
 

You need to report each test result 
 The result of each test needs to be reported using the NHS Test & Trace self-

report website: https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result.  
 You will also need to tell the school the result of each test via the google form 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkX8KLsbNDpI4_mkMAX5V98H
__jhHn1pu-OlsCvM2CTMlj1Q/viewform 

 
Testing over Easter 

 For all those involved in home testing, it is expected that students continue to 
test regularly over the Easter break. Reporting processes will remain in place. 
  

Why take part? 
 Taking part in testing is voluntary and all pupils/students will be able to attend 

school whether they take part in testing or not. 
 We are strongly encouraging all eligible pupils/students to take part. Testing 

at home will allow your child and other children to attend school as safely as 
possible. 

 Should you have any further questions or concerns regarding home testing 
please do not hesitate contact. 
 

May we take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Thomas Pinnington  
Head of School  
 

 
 
 
 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-covid19-result&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147730549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=FseJLKIZfOvACI2lLIVZCtep15nIkZG2etm4AjH0iWE%3D&reserved=0
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkX8KLsbNDpI4_mkMAX5V98H__jhHn1pu-OlsCvM2CTMlj1Q/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkX8KLsbNDpI4_mkMAX5V98H__jhHn1pu-OlsCvM2CTMlj1Q/viewform
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-covid19-result&data=04%7C01%7Csstevenson%40ndhs.org.uk%7C44c29fe459374c16904b08d8e49bcfac%7Cee6ca979960b4e1eaf9d28fbfdc31533%7C1%7C0%7C637510705147740504%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SL5Y9hkegjIVudtFgL39WLIoh6w7D97sTEnblFJ21GM%3D&reserved=0
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkX8KLsbNDpI4_mkMAX5V98H__jhHn1pu-OlsCvM2CTMlj1Q/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkX8KLsbNDpI4_mkMAX5V98H__jhHn1pu-OlsCvM2CTMlj1Q/viewform

